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Year 12 Retreat 2018 ς Cave Hill Creek, Beaufort 

 

Prayer to Our Father (translated First Century Aramaic)  
 

O Thou, from whom the breath of life comes, who fills all realms of sound, light and vibration. 
May Your light be experienced in my utmost core. Your heavenly domain approaches. 
Let Your will come true ς in the universe just as on the material plane. 
Give us wisdom, understanding and assistance sufficient for our daily need; detach the fetters of faults 
that bind us, as we let go of the guilt of others. 
Let us not be lost in superficial things but let us be freed from that which keeps us from our true purpose. 
From you comes the all-working will, the lively strength to act, the song that beautifies all and renews 
itself from age to age. 
Amen. 
 



Newsletter No. 13 ς Tuesday, 15th May 2018 
 
 

Year 11 retreat at the Jubilee Centre. 

 

Student voices with much to offer 

 
aƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ƘŀƭŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǳƴŘŜǊ ол ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘ ς more than 3.5 billion young people with 3.5 billion 
opportunities to make the world a better place for all. 

Young people are more than our future. They have a critically important voice in social discussion. 

This was brought home on a personal level last Friday, when the four Redemptorist priests visiting our local parish met 
with 30 student leaders, Special Ministers and Social Justice team members to discuss the future directions of the 
Church in Australia. As student leaders they had much to offer the adults listening to them in this opportunity to 
dialogue in preparation for a Plenary Council of the Australian Catholic Church in 2020.  

Some of the ideas put forward by the students included the need for the Church to be seen as active and alive in the 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ ά{ǳƴŘŀȅ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƎǊƻǳǇέΦ 

Other ideas included the opportunity to introduce and lead a ChƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ [ƛǘǳǊƎȅ ƎǊƻǳǇΤ  ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻ ǊƻƭŜǎ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ 
held by adults and to be welcomed into those roles rather than viewed as rivals; to have the opportunity to tell and to 
listen to contemporary stories and issues at Mass relevant to young people ratheǊ ǘƘŀƴ Ƨǳǎǘ άƻƭŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜέ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎΤ ǘƻ 
engage with social media; to hear from and see more young people at Church;  to participate in local justice initiatives 
with others; to be part of other local Christian groups in an ecumenical way; to be able, as young people, to be a voice 
and not just a presence in the parish; to interpret the Gospel in a contemporary way and to recognise more youth 
culture as part of prayer and worship.    

Our young people are tuned in to current events and are aware of social concerns. They need opportunities such as 
this Plenary Council ideas meeting to share their concerns and to be heard. It was quite humbling to listen to the voice 
of these articulate, thoughtful, concerned student leaders. They need more opportunities to dialogue with those 
prepared to listen. They have much to offer.  
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!ǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ¸ŜŀǊ мн wŜǘǊŜŀǘ ŀǘ /ŀǾŜ Iƛƭƭ /ǊŜŜƪΣ Ǿƛŀ .ŜŀǳŦƻǊǘΣ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ƘŜŀǊŘ {ŀƳ /ƭŜŀǊΩǎ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ 
Walk4One for Christian unity, but they contributed many stories of their own journey ς together as a group and in 
their personal lives. It was a peaceful, reflective time of sharing hopes and dreams as well as deep personal 
acknowledgement of those who have loved and supported them in their lives.  

Year 11 students had a very different Retreat experience, hosted by the GPBS Team (Gather, Proclaim, Break, Send). 
Music was the main medium used ς and a genuine connection with the students was made when musicians in the 
student group were called upon to perform with the GPBS musicians. The Jubilee Centre was a wonderful facility to 
enhance this event. Giving students a voice makes a powerful difference to their level of involvement.  

Musical evening 

The Trinity Bands Festival preparation for Monday evening caused much excitement as students prepared to perform 
for guests in the Jubilee Centre. Such events require, like the Retreats, careful planning and preparation. The staff who 
are involved and support the students in such opportunities know the impact of these events and work tirelessly to 
see the students grow and thrive through such experiences.  

This weekΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ 

Other events this week include the NAPLAN testing for Year 7 and Year 9 on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday and 
the Cross Country Run on Wednesday afternoon. Also, this week Years 7 and 8 will be engaged with Brainstorm 
Productions on Friday.  

Hopefully, young people know, when they join in discussions about the future of the Church, the path ahead in Year 
12 or the complexities of growing up in the modern world, that their voices are heard and that relationships are built 
on genuine dialogue.     

For all these special events and in daily school life we work hard to let students know that their participation matters ς 
that they ƳŀǘǘŜǊΦ /ƛǾƛƭ ǊƛƎƘǘǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǎǘΣ aŀǊǘƛƴ [ǳǘƘŜǊ YƛƴƎ WǊΦ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜŘ άhǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ ōŜƎƛƴ to end the day we become silent 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŀǘǘŜǊέΦ 

- Anne Hughes, Director of Faith and Mission 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Social  
Parents and Guardians 
of Year 10 students are 
invited to the J.C 
Robinson Centre on 
Friday 18th May for the 
annual Year 10 Social 
commencing at 7:30pm 
ς 10:00pm. 
During the night the 
students will be 
showcasing the dances 
that they have learnt in 
the lead up to the 
social.  
Students are asked to 
bring a plate for supper 
(8:45pm ς 9:05pm). 
Male students: Sweets 
plate. Female students: 
Savoury plate. 
Parents and guardians 
are also invited to join 
in with their 
ǎƻƴκŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ Ψ¢ƘŜ 
PǊƛŘŜ ƻŦ 9ǊƛƴΩΦ  
 

WIN THIS CAR!!!

 
 The Parents & Friends Association are once again conducting their major 

fundraiser for the year and the first prize this year is a Toyota Corolla Ascent 
with a RRP of $22,990.  All families should have received raffle tickets in the post 
to sell and I thank you for your support of this major fundraiser for the College.  

The P&F is donating the proceeds of the raffle to assist in the construction of a 
permanent shade structure alongside the sports oval.  The P&F is also looking for 
your assistance to sell tickets down the street and I encourage you to donate a 
couple of hours of your time to assist in filling the roster. Thank you, once again, 
for your support of the P&F. 

- Virtus Nobilitat. ¢ƛƳ hΩCŀǊǊŜƭƭ, Principal 
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Year 9 Football  
 
It was the 9th of May when the Year 9 footy boys set off on the short bus journey to Central Reserve for the match 
against Colac Secondary College. 

The bus ride was full of excitement with some great tunes to pump the boys up. 

²Ŝ ƧǳƳǇŜŘ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ ƳǳǎƛŎΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƻƳǎ ǘƘŜ ŜŎƘƻ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǳŘ άŎΩmon boysέ and 
άǿƘƻƻǇǎέ ǿere great to listen to. 
Trent led us in a light warm up and after that the boys were called in for one last rev up from Mr Trevaskis. The 
skipper lost the toss and had us kicking against the wind to start. 

Trinity came out of the blocks early getting the first centre clearance and inside 50 for the day. The midfielders had 
served up an early chance for the forward line, ōǳǘ ƻǳǊ ǘǊǳǎǘȅ Ŧǳƭƭ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŀŘƧǳǎǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ƪƛŎƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
first scoring opportunity out on the full. 

Our boys had a strong lead for most of the game with Jeremy Carbury finding himself with the ball in front of goal 
twice in the third quarter, only converting one into a goal but when he did the crowd erupted. After his goal, the 
coach threw him into the midfield where ƘŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƭƻƻƪ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŎƭŜŀǊŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƛƴ ŀ 
goal. 

CSC had a spark in the last quarter, exposing our midfield on the run back with three of their four goals kicked in the 
term, but the Trinity boys held their lead and finished the game with a 42-point winning margin.  

Trinity 10.10.70 defeated CSC 4.4.28. ¢ǊƛƴƛǘȅΩǎ ƎƻŀƭƪƛŎƪŜǊǎΥ WΦDŀǊƴŜǊ о, E.Reid, Lionel Scott, L.Fish, L.Frith, J.Learey, 
T.Hanson and J.Carbury. 

¢ǊƛƴƛǘȅΩǎ ōŜǎǘ were Mitch Thornton, Campbell Hall, Josh Garner, Dylan Brown, Liam McCullagh and Elijah Reid.  

LΩŘ like to thank Ed Williamson and Ian Pyke for umpiring the day, Mr Tomkins for organising it, Mr Trevaskis for 
coaching and Bryce McDonald for helping out. 

- Jensen Monaghan, Year 9 Football Captain 
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Award - Winning In- School Theatre Performances  
 
On Friday 18th of May Brainstorm Productions will be presenting ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǿŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ Ψ/ȅōŜǊƛŀΩ for Year 
7 and Year 8 students. 

Powerful, compelling, Cyberia is an unflinching live theatre experience about cyber bullying and its devastating 
repercussions. 

Cyberia depicts two teen characters that are increasingly using texting, tweeting, online gaming, Facebook, 
Instagram, Snapchat, MSN and (embarrassing) selfies to express themselves. 

In time this takes a nasty twist leading to cyber bullying and the spreading of hurtful rumours online. The characters 
suddenly realise they can't just press the "undo" button to save their relationships, reputation or their dignity. 

/ȅōŜǊƛŀ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ΨǇƻǎǘΩΣ ΨǘǿŜŜǘΩ ƻǊ ΨǎƴŀǇΩ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ  stop, think and reboot.  

Cyberia is part of our student wellbeing curriculum and the program has been developed in consultation with 
teachers, psychologists, as well as real-life student experiences. The methodology of the program is safe, supportive 
and nonjudgmental and designed to provide students with positive and useful tools that they can use in their 
everyday lives.  

If you would like to know more about Brainstorm Productions, visit their website at 
www.brainstormproductions.edu.au or alternatively phone the school. 

- Mrs Cate McCullagh, Level Co-ordinator Year 7 and Natalie Holt, Year Level Co-ordinator Year 8                                                                     

 

COMING EVENTS 

 

ROAD SAFETY 
 
With the great amount of movement on the roads around Trinity College and Sacred 
Heart, particularly at the end of the day, we appeal to all parents and students to 
please ensure they adhere to road safety rules and expectations to ensure we keep 
our young people safe and prevent tragic consequences. 
Of particular importance is that students must only cross roads at the designated road 
crossings. We ask that parents support this expectation and ensure that their children 
are following these road rules. 
Thank you for your support in keeping our students safe 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER REMINDER  
 
Just a reminder that if you are rostered on to help at the school canteen it would be greatly appreciated if you can 
arrange your own swap if you canΩt attend. If this is not possible please contact Jo Carmichael ahead of time so she 
can make other arrangements. Thank you for your support. 

Tuesday, 15th May ς Thursday, 17th May NAPLAN, Years 7 & 9 

Tuesday, 15th May Senior Footy Herald Sun Shield 

Wednesday, 16th May TCC Cross Country 

Friday, 18th May Year 10 Social 

Sunday, 20th May Pentecost Sunday 

Monday, 21st May ς 25th May Catholic Education Week 

http://www.brainstormproductions.edu.au/

